
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Headteacher: Miss Rachael Griffiths                      Headteacher@st-josephs-lancaster.lancs.sch.uk                          

Friday 18th March 2022 

A HUGE well done to our brilliant V.I.P’s and Stars of the Week 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

School News! 

 

 King George’s Field– It has been brought to my attention that many of 

our children (Particularly in Years 4, 5 and 6) are hanging around in 

groups on King George’s Field.  Whilst we cannot control what happens 

outside school, we are noticing an increase in anti-social behaviours that 

are working their way into school.  We have been informed of fights 

being arranged between groups and these fights being recorded for 

Snapchat.  PLEASE, if your child spends time on King George’s Field, 

speak to them about their conduct as the local police are increasing 

their presence there during the evenings and weekends. We want our 

children to be safe and be happy when they go out. 

 Upcoming Events : 

-Easter Hamper Raffle – Tickets cost £1 and go on sale from Monday 28th 

March 

-Decorated boiled egg competition – Entries to be in by Friday 1st April 

Parish and 
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 St Joseph’s Day– 19th March is a special day for our Parish as it is the 

Feast Day of St. Joseph.  There will be Mass at 10am and 6.30pm.  

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

 Stations of the Cross – Every Sunday at 3pm during Lent, Fr. John-Paul will 

be praying the Stations of the Cross in church.  Everyone is welcome! 

Class V.I.P. Star of the 

Week 

Super 

Scientist 

Lunchtime 

Stars 

Miss G’s 

Staff V.I.P 

Nursery Elsie-Mai Carter Sean  This week my 

staff V.I.P is 

Mrs Butcher. 

Mrs Butcher is 

incredibly 

keen and 

works so hard 

for our 

school. We 

can’t thank 

you enough! 

Reception Jacob Shaun   

Year 1 Aaliyah Ava-Leigh Michael  

Year 2 Eric Isabella Sofia  

Year 3 Warren Tommy   

Year 4 Kayden Poppy Tristan  

Year 5 Miley Oliver Alison/Mazy  

Year 6 Gaby/Caitlin Kyle Jayden  

St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School 
Aldrens Lane, 

Skerton, 

Lancaster, 

LA1 2DU 

Tel: 01524 65576 

www.stjosephslancaster.co.uk 

 

‘St. Joseph’s… 

 …where minds blossom 

and love grows!’ 
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School News 
 

DATE: Friday 18th March 
By Kyle (Head Boy) and Iya (Head Girl) 

Class Weekly News Update 
Nursery  Nursery have been looking at growing and have celebrated St. 

Patrick’s day more than anybody else! With hats, shamrocks and Irish 

food tasting! For English, they’ve been looking at nursery rhymes. 
Reception 

 
Reception have gone on a school trip to Leighton Moss, a fantastic 

nature reserve, full to the brim with kids activities! They’ve been reciting 

the poem, ‘Little Seed’. 
Year One 

 
Year One have almost finished their pinch pots, they only need to paint 

them now. Talking about painting, they’ve painted the whole 

background of the geography board. But, they’ve finished their snail 

and the whale topic in English. 
Year Two 

 
Year Two have abducted some innocent, feeble caterpillars and  

are observing it closely on their metamorphosis topic for  

Science. In Maths, they’ve been looking at 2 and 3 dimensional 

shapes! 
Year Three 

 
Year Three have been revising on their mistakes and have been 

looking at verbs and clauses. But, they have been doing some fun stuff! 

They’ve done lots of outdoor education as well! To do with St. Patrick’s 

day, the class have lots of fun facts about the Irish origins. 
Year Four 

 
Because we are in Lent, Year Four have been learning about actions 

to follow in God’s footsteps. For English, they’ve made a holiday 

brochure to convince people to go on wonderful holidays. Related to 

last week, they’ve also been learning how to brush their teeth, scraping 

off all of the plaque! 
Year Five 

 
In Year 5’s science topic, they’ve been looking at life cycles and life 

spans of different species. To hone in on their Maths skills, Year 5 have 

been looking at fractions with the same denominator. Like Year Six, 

have finished their novel ‘Friend or Foe’, which they also started five 

weeks ago. 
Year Six 

 
Year 6 have honed in to improve on their mistakes for SATs. Because of 

this, they’ve been measuring angles in Maths, some even went on to 

draw angles! After five long weeks, Year Six have finally finished their 

sci-fi prequel on ‘Titanium’. And, in Science, Year Six have studied the 

anatomy of the eye and how it works in the human body. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

  

A note from our Head Boy and Head Girl… St. Joseph’s have worked super hard this 

week, focusing on doing assessments! You’ve all worked super hard, we both applaud 

you! Tomorrow (Saturday) is also St. Joseph’s day; in the afternoon, many classes will 

do something related to St. Joseph! 
 

 

 
 

 


